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MARCH MEETING 





Thursday, March 29, 2007


Lunch Meeting at the


 Patrick Henry Hotel


617 S. Jefferson Street 


Roanoke, VA





TOPIC:  


“Ultraviolet Irradiation System Design”


Speaker: 


Mr. Chuck Dunn,


President, Lumalier





MEETING AGENDA:


11:30 – Sign-in/Socialize


12:00 - Lunch


12:30 – Business Meeting and Program





Cost of lunch will be $15.00





Reservations must be made no later than Noon on Tuesday, March 27 to:





Suzanne Perry


E-mail:  � HYPERLINK "mailto:sdperry@trane.com" ��sdperry@trane.com�


Phone:  540-563-2828





Tip:  Make your reservation online at our Web Site, see link below





� HYPERLINK "http://www.ashraeroanoke.org/Meetings/registration.htm" ��http://www.ashraeroanoke.org/Meetings/registration.htm�














President's Corner





“The ASHRAE Promise: A Sustainable Future” – Terry Townsend, ASHRAE President, 2006-2007





We had another successful meeting on February 27th at the Wyndham Hotel with the Roanoke Branch of ASCE. Mark Courtney from the State of Virginia spoke on the upcoming requirements for Professional Engineers in the state, as well as some of the existing regulatory board policies for engineers and companies. This was an excellent presentation and very informative. Both chapters were very well represented at this meeting. 





This month, we will be meeting at the Patrick Henry Hotel on March 29th for a lunch meeting. We will use this meeting as a Membership Promotion event, so I encourage everyone to bring someone who may be interested in joining the Roanoke Chapter of ASHRAE as a guest.  Membership information and forms will be available to those wishing to join. Chuck Dunn of Lumalier will be speaking on Ultraviolet Irradiation System design. This should be an interesting presentation on a topic that is becoming more popular in our industry. Please sign up by noon, Tuesday March 27. 





In light of ASHRAE Society President Terry Townsend’s promotion of sustainability, the Roanoke Chapter is offering a special discount for this month’s meeting. ASHRAE recently introduced the ASHRAE GAME - Greening ASHRAE ¬Meetings and Expositions – in order to encourage chapters to implement new methods of conducting their business so as to reduce the environmental impact resulting from carrying out these activities. As a result of this initiative, the Roanoke Chapter has decided to offer a discount to those members who utilize carpooling or an alternative means of transportation to travel to and from our meetings. The details of this incentive are described in this newsletter; I strongly encourage everyone to participate in this sustainability initiative set forth by ASHRAE this year. This incentive should be a convenient way for our members to support ASHRAE’s promotion of sustainability. 





Mike Wright is once again chairing the nominating committee and seeking future leaders for our chapter. If you are interested in becoming a chapter officer or board member, please contact him as soon as possible!





Please mark down a couple dates of upcoming events. ASHRAE is sponsoring a satellite downlink on April 18th. See the flyer sent via email and sign up today! This broadcast will be held at Trane and lunch will be provided, so I encourage everyone to attend. Also, please mark down June 19th as the date for the 9th Annual Lew Evans Scholarship Golf Tournament at Hanging Rock Golf Course in Salem! Details and sign up forms will be coming soon. 





Thanks to everyone for their continued support of this chapter. I look forward to seeing everyone for lunch on March 29th.





Andy Fuller











Spotlight On … This Month’s Speaker


Mr. Chuck Dunn is President of Lumalier, a leading innovator of Ultraviolet Germicidal (UVGI) Air & Surface Disinfection Equipment.  Chuck earned a Bachelor of Science Degree in Business Administration from the University of Memphis and supervised the manufacturing and general administration at Lumalier since 1985.  He is Founding Chair of ASHRAE Technical Committee TC2.9 Ultraviolet Air and Surface Treatment, A Member of ASHRAE Standard Process Committee 185 for UVGI Air and Surface Treatment and Voting Member of the International Ultraviolet Association’s Air and Surface Treatment Topical Group, and a Member of IES.  In January of 2004 Chuck was named President of Lumalier.





Mr. Dunn’s presentation is a non-commercial overview the history of UV Air and Surface Disinfection Systems and details current developments in specification grade UV equipment for Total Building Disinfection Systems and why these technologies are ready now to improve IAQ for the American Homeowner.   








ROANOKE CHAPTER ASHRAE





2006– 2007 OFFICERS and GOVERNORS


			Phone:	Email:


President	  Andy Fuller		540-857-3100	� HYPERLINK "mailto:afuller@hsmm.com" ��afuller@hsmm.com�		


Pres. Elect	 Patrick Castelvecchi	540-857-3100	� HYPERLINK "mailto:pcastelvecchi@hsmm.com" ��pcastelvecchi@hsmm.com�			


Vice Pres.	Brian Coffield		540-857-3100	�HYPERLINK "mailto:bcoffield@hsmm.com"��bcoffield@hsmm.com�


Secretary	David Roller		540-265-4444	� HYPERLINK "mailto:rfanning@lpa-inc.com" ��dlr@whoeng.com�


Treasurer	Daniel Lieber		540-857-3100	�HYPERLINK "mailto:dlieber@hsmm.com"��dlieber@hsmm.com�


Governor	Rodney Fanning	540-342-1816	� HYPERLINK "mailto:rfanning@lpa-inc.com" ��rfanning@lpa-inc.com�


Governor	James Sledd		540-344-5200	� HYPERLINK "mailto:jamess@eeiroan.com" ��jamess@eeiroanoke.com�


Governor	Jason Price		540-342-5498	� HYPERLINK "mailto:jason.price@ielectric.com" ��jason.price@ielectric.com�


Governor	Jeff Wolfe		540-563-2828	� HYPERLINK "mailto:grg@sfcs.com" ��jkwolfe@trane.com�





		


2006 – 2007 COMMITTEE CHAIRS





		Phone:		Email:


Shenandoah


Section	  Mark Rogan			�HYPERLINK "mailto:mark.rogan@mcquay.com"��mark.rogan@mcquay.com �


Membership	  Mike Wright		540-857-3100	� HYPERLINK "mailto:mwright@hsmm.com" ��mwright@hsmm.com�


Student


Activities	Chris Beverly		434-947-1901	�HYPERLINK "mailto:cbeverly@wileywilson.com"��cbeverly@wileywilson.com�





Technology


Transfer	  Brian Coffield		540-857-3100	�HYPERLINK "mailto:bcoffield@hsmm.com"��bcoffield@hsmm.com�


Historian	  Chris Beverly		434-947-1901	�HYPERLINK "mailto:cbeverly@wileywilson.com"��cbeverly@wileywilson.com�





Resource
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Homepage	  James Sledd		540-344-5200	� HYPERLINK "mailto:jamess@eeiroan.com" ��jamess@eeiroanoke.com�     





						





MARK YOUR CALENDERS:





�


April 18th – ASHRAE Satellite Downlink


April 24th – Sustainable Design Roundtable, Student Night


June 19th – 9th Annual Lew Evans Scholarship Golf Tournament 














BOARD OF GOVERNORS MEETING





Thursday


March 29th, Time TBA














ASHRAE Announces Healthcare Design Professional as First Certification





ATLANTA - A program to certify healthcare facility design professionals is being launched by the American Society of Heating, Refrigerating and Air-Conditioning Engineers (ASHRAE).  The first examination to earn the credential will be held on June 28 in Long Beach, Calif., immediately following ASHRAE’s Annual Meeting there.  Subsequent examinations will be Web-based at testing facilities nationwide.  





	  ASHRAE’s Healthcare Facility Design Professional (HFDP) certification will designate understanding of a body of knowledge identified by ASHRAE as being critical to successful facility design.





          “An ASHRAE certification will let employers know that the certification earner has mastered a significant body of knowledge in a specific aspect of HVAC&R design, as determined by industry professionals in that field and has met specified eligibility requirements,” says ASHRAE President Terry Townsend. “Firms who employ ASHRAE-certified engineers will be better able to promote their services. This is an invaluable benefit to ASHRAE members to help them stand out from the competition.”





          The technical content for the healthcare facility design certification exam was developed in conjunction with the American Society for Healthcare Engineering (ASHE) of the American Hospital Association (AHA). ASHRAE will work with other industry organizations to develop additional certification programs, including sustainability, commissioning, and building operations and management.





          Persons interested in earning the certification must meet certain eligibility requirements and submit a completed application. Membership in ASHRAE is not required to participate.





          The first offering on June 28 consists of a two-hour, multiple choice, 100-question written exam. Participants will receive their scores within six weeks. Each exam program will have its own recertification or renewal requirements, potentially including such professional development activities as attending meetings or taking courses sponsored by ASHRAE and other organizations.





          Optional resources, such as online sample exam questions, are available to help candidates prepare for the exam. Other resources include the ASHRAE publication HVAC Design for Hospitals and Clinics and two short courses will be offered at the 2007 ASHRAE annual meeting:  Healthcare Facilities Best Practice HVAC Design Considerations and Criteria and Healthcare Facilities Best Practice Applications of HVAC Systems. 





          The exam cost is $275 for ASHRAE members and $395 for non-members. For more information, visit www.ashrae.org/certification or e-mail � HYPERLINK "mailto:certification@ashrae.org" ��certification@ashrae.org�.





 	  ASHRAE, founded in 1894, is an international organization of 50,000 persons. ASHRAE fulfills its mission of advancing heating, ventilation, air conditioning and refrigeration to serve humanity and promote a sustainable world through research, standards writing, publishing and continuing education.








Electronic Newsletter





Any member with material to submit for inclusion in the monthly newsletter


may send the information to:





Patrick Castelvecchi


HSMM


1315 Franklin Road


Roanoke, VA  24034





E-mail:  pcastelvecchi@hsmm.com


Phone:  540.857.3100


Fax:  540.857.3180





This is your newsletter.  We welcome your contributions and commentary.





Material can include letters to the editor, member news, upcoming events, comments on chapter programs or issues, etc.











SATELLITE BROADCAST





ASHRAE’s Spring Satellite Broadcast has been announced and the Roanoke Chapter will show the broadcast at Virginia Trane.





The topic is “Indoor Environmental Design:  Practical Solutions to Everyday Problems” scheduled for April 18th.  Cost for attending this broadcast is $20.  This is a research promotion event and all proceeds will benefit ASHRAE research.





Also, viewers who are not currently ASHRAE members are cordially invited to join ASHRAE at a special introductory rate ($50 off) for the first year of membership. A special membership application will be available by request at satellite broadcast sites.  Please pass this information along to coworkers you think may be interested in joining ASHRAE.





Register for the broadcast using the flyer at the end of the newsletter.








Attention Members:


Interested in SAVING MONEY?





In support of the society game (Greening ASHRAE Meetings and Expositions) Plan, The Roanoke Chapter will offer discounts on members who carpool or use alternative transportaion to attend meetings.





$2.00 discount for driving a carpool.





$1.00 discount for any of the following:


riding in a carpool


walking


biking


ride public transportaion


drive hybrid vehicles


drive alternative fueld vehicles





Be sure to let Dan Lieber know if you qualify for the meeting discount when you pay for the meeting.











U.S. Green Building Council to Purchase First Green Bonds





Washington, D.C. - The U.S. Green Building Council (USGBC) has announced plans to purchase one of the first federally sanctioned Green Bonds being sold today on Wall Street. 





The bonds, insured by XL Capital, and rated AAA, are the first of $2 billion allocated by the United States Treasury to four large projects around the country. This first issue totaled $238 million, and is being issued this week by the Syracuse Industrial Development Authority for the Destiny USA project in upstate New York. 





Citi and Lehman Brothers are co-underwriting the ground-breaking bond issue to finance The Destiny USA project, which will be the world's largest green building and the first phase of a retail, hospitality and entertainment destination -- a "retail city" -- powered entirely by renewable energy. When complete, the Destiny USA project will total $20 billion. 





"The U.S. capital markets can accelerate climate change solutions," said Rick Fedrizzi, Founding Chairman and CEO of the USGBC. "Our markets have size, speed, successful precedent, and the legal obligation to accurately reflect climate risk. Project financed deals like the Destiny USA bonds that have both strong ratings and climate positive attributes prove that large green developments and innovative land use can be an environmental, fiscal, and economically smart investment." 





"I am thrilled that the first Green Bond is being issued in New York -- the financial capital of the world -- for a project in New York, one of the greenest states in the country," said Senator Charles Schumer (D-New York), who championed the Green Bonds proposal as an amendment to the American Jobs Creation Act 2004. "This marks the beginning of an era when sustainable design, energy conservation, and renewable energy sources get extra credit on Wall Street. Our country can continue to grow through climate positive initiatives like this one. 





"When we created Green Bonds, the entire New York delegation, Republican and Democrat, came together to support a strong, sensible piece of public policy, which will help build a new sustainable economy in New York State and throughout the country" said Senator Hillary Clinton, an early architect of the original legislation. "This pilot program alone yields measurable impacts to the environment." 





The pilot Green Bond program provides tax-exempt financing capacity for revolutionary energy conserving and environmentally beneficial development projects. Projects from around the country competed for the designation. Those selected, including Destiny USA, have committed to use all savings from this special class of bonds to integrate renewable energy and green construction techniques on a very large and visible scale, unlike anything that has ever been done before. 





"The financing of the Destiny project using these new Green Bonds is groundbreaking and represents a step forward in addressing climate change in the U.S. because this project incorporates sustainable design, energy conservation and renewable energy sources on a large scale," said Citi Chairman and CEO Charles Prince. "As a leading drafter of the Equator Principles, and having committed to reduce our own greenhouse gas emissions, we welcome the opportunity to finance a project that is good for economic development and good for the environment." 





The U.S. Green Building Council agrees. "Green buildings are becoming mainstream because it is good business," said Fedrizzi "The numbers tell the story -- there are currently 5372 new buildings filed for LEED certification, and that number grows every day. A real estate market shift doesn't happen unless it's profitable, and this green shift is no exception." 





But projects using Green Bonds are going well beyond LEED certification. Collectively, the projects selected for the pilot have agreed to the following criteria: 





Installation of 25 MW of fuel cell capacity, where both the electrical and thermal outputs of the fuel cells are creditable toward the 25 MW criterion; Installation of 10.8 MW of PV nameplate electrical generation capacity; Reduction of SO2 emissions by 10 tons/day; and displacement of 150 MW of peak electric load on the grid. 





"These metrics represent a measurable impact on the environment in the U.S., and a tremendous shot in the arm for the fuel cell, solar and sustainable building materials industries," said Congressman James Walsh, author of the Green Bond legislation in the House of Representatives. "The energy sector can supply our next technological revolution, and we want the U.S. to be in the front of that curve." 





"Today's bond sale is proof that this legislation is working." added Senator Schumer. "I will work with my colleagues in the House and the Senate to extend this program beyond the initial pilot project so that U.S. companies can lead the world in developing sustainable and renewable technologies."
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ASHRAE


Roanoke Chapter

		Location:

ROANOKE, VA


Trane - Newbern Learning Center


2343 Highland Farm Road


Roanoke, VA 24017


April 18, 2007

12:15 pm lunch  provided by Trane


1:00 pm – 4:00 pm Broadcast


COST:  $20 donation to ASHRAE Research Promotion per person


 (make checks payable to:          Roanoke ASHRAE)



		    This broadcast will provide specific solutions to the everyday challenges of achieving acceptable indoor environmental quality within real-world budget constraints. The program will benefit designers, building owners, architects and contractors who are faced with the daily engineering challenge of specifying systems that maximize IAQ, thermal comfort and noise control. The program is sponsored by ASHRAE’s Chapter Technology Transfer Committee (CTTC).



		What you can expect to gain from this broadcast:


· Learn how to provide ventilation air to help protect the building from mold risk

· Avoid the three most common mistakes in ventilation system design

· Learn how to achieve all three goals of IAQ, thermal comfort and noise control at lower cost

· Provide comprehensive filtration without breaking your budget
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		Work Phone:
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		E-mail:

		     



		Total Enclosed:

		$       

		($20.00 per person)

		






